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Dear Medical Plastics Division Members and Fellow Readers:

Welcome to our Newsletter!

This will be my last greetings as the Chair of the MPD. I am 

truly humbled with several accomplishments that were made 

during the last two years as the Chair of the Division. 

While we spent most of 2020 and 2021 virtually, Medical Plastics Division 

leaders successfully organized events, both in-person as well as virtual. I am 

very impressed with the team of our Board of Directors that has a collaborative 

spirit and a winning attitude to make a difference for the Medical Plastics 

Division. 

Here are some of our accomplishments in the past 2 years:

¶ Organized MPD Webinar series on topics relevant to medical device 

industry

¶ Introduced Virtual Technical Forum and Networking event series to bring 

plastics professional virtually together once a month for a technical 

presentation by guest speaker followed by a networking event.
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Are you interested in volunteering for the BOD?

Please email Ali Ashter

ashter2000@gmail.com

¶ Partnered with Informa Markets to organize our premium event, a 1 day

MiniTec conference in Anaheim during the MD&M show

¶ Initiated Medical Plastics Scholarship Program with one scholarship of $10K

for academic year 2022-2023 to provide financial support to students

(juniors or seniors in college or in graduate school) majoring in plastics,

biomedical, chemical, mechanical and physics.

I would like to acknowledge our industry sponsors, Celanese, Covestro, Avient,

Eastman Chemicals, Evonik, Sesikui Kydex and Pinfa who have supported

many of our activities.

I would also like to extend my recognition to MPD Executive team for their

leadership in planning, organizing, and driving activities.

Finally, I would like to end by saying that it has been an honor to serve as the

Chair with this amazing team and would like to thank all the Board members for

the time, passion, dedication, and hard work youôveput in to make this division

successful.

Thank you,

Ali Ashter
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MPD Sponsor ïEvonik 
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MPD Sponsor ïCovestro



Greetings fellow Medical Plastics Division Members!

Welcome to the latest edition of our award winning

newsletter! I appreciate your efforts to help me 

improve this communication tool; please send 

feedback my way: 

vijay.kudchadkar@westfall-technik.com

In this newsletter we are honoring our Emeritus member ïLen Czuba who 

has made significant contributions to the medical plastics industry. Please 

take a moment to read about his achievements and contributions to the 

plastics industry. On behalf of the MPD, we would like to thank Len for the 

contributions and continued support. 

Our 2022 MiniTec in Anaheim was a big success. It was nice to meet 

people in-person again. The presentations and posters were excellent. I 

have included photos from our MiniTec in this newsletter. 

We are looking for speakers for the 2023 MiniTec. A ñcall for speakersò will 

be issued in the coming weeks.   

Look forward to seeing many of you in Anaheim in February 2023. 

Best regards, 

Vijay Kudchadkar 

Newsletter Suggestions? Interested in Sponsorship?

Please email:

Vijay Kudchadkar Vijay.Kudchadkar@westfall-technik.com

Selvaanish Selvam Selvaanish.Selvam@avient.com
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Do you have questions about MPD Membership?

Please email Ravi Ayyar

rayyar@lilly.com

mailto:vijay.kudchadkar@westfall-technik.com
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It was my privilege and honor to be selected an 

Emeritus Member of the Medical Plastics Division 

at the January 29th meeting last year (2021). My 

selection to this position follows our first division 

Emeritus Member, Glenn Beall, who was selected 

to this honored position in Q1, 2020. Glenn Beallôs 

bio covering his long and distinguished record of 

involvement in SPE and the plastics industry, which 

I had the honor to write, was featured in our Q2 

2021 Division Newsletter. 

My career and industry involvement very closely was interwoven with Glenn 

Beall over the years going back to my early days in SPE when he was very 

active in the Chicago Section and then when he and several other industry 

professionals formed SPEôs Medical Plastics Division in 1982.

Background

Early in my career in plastics, I worked for Baxter Healthcare Corporation. 

Glenn Beall had begun teaching seminars on Plastics, Part Design and 

Injection Molding Principles as well as other Plastics Processing 

Technologies. Many of my Baxter colleagues joined me in taking this class 

that Glenn taught on site in Round Lake, IL in the mid to late 1970ôs. This 

was a weekly class taught over a number of months that covered many 

topics which most of us faced in our work in medical device product 

development. It was a valuable resource that helped prepare me for much 

of my project work throughout my career. 

Before working at Baxter, I spent one year after college at a company in 

Chicago (S&C Electric) that made high voltage switches and fuses. I was 

hired as a lab technician because of my experience using laboratory 

equipment based on my bachelorôs degree in BioSciences from Southern 

Illinois University. 

Message from MPD Emeritus Board Member ïLen Czuba

Continued on the next pageé



7

I started college hoping 

to get into an engineering 

program as a mechanical 

engineering major. When 

I originally applied to the 

School of Engineering 

the program, late in the 

summer after my high 

school graduation, the 

quota for engineering 

students had already 

been met for the year so 

I pursued all the basic 

requirements for 

engineering in the school 

of liberal arts and 

sciences during my first 

two years of college at 

the University of Illinois in 

Chicago. 

Message from MPD Emeritus Board Member ïLen Czuba

After my second year at U of I, my father, who had an auto repair business, 

suffered a heart attack and he needed to take off from work for several 

months of recovery and rehab. Since I was the oldest kid in a family of 13 

children, I decided to help my mother run the family business while my 

father recovered his health. My brothers and I had worked with and for our 

dad throughout our growing up years since he opened the shop in 1960. By 

then we could do common upkeep work on cars like oil changes and tire 

repairs as well many of the routine repairs like tune ups, replacing muffler 

systems, water pumps, battery change and even timing chain replacement 

for our customers while he was recovering his health. 

Continued on the next pageé
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It took about 6 months before my dad was able to return to work full time 

and when he did I decided to take additional college courses for credit at a 

local junior college. It was there that I met and began dating a wonderful 

young lady, JoAnn Hartnett, who eventually accepted my proposal for 

marriage with the condition that we would wait to marry until after we both 

finished our bachelorôs degrees. She finished with a degree in Speech 

Pathology and began working as a grade school Speech Therapist and I 

transferred to Southern Illinois University and instead of Engineering, 

pursued a degree in Biological Sciences. We both finished school and got 

jobs and were married the summer after graduation. 

Message from MPD Emeritus Board Member ïLen Czuba

Continued on the next pageé
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Early career

My job at S&C, although very rewarding, did not offer me continuing 

education support or much opportunity for career advancement. So after 

a year, I was able to find a job at Baxter where continuing education was 

encouraged. By some amazing and wonderful stroke of luck, I was hired 

by Dr. Dean Laurin, one of the best supervisors, mentors and colleagues 

that anyone could ever have asked to have. It was at a time that I, as 

someone quite new to the plastics industry needed training from the 

ground up. And Dean helped by giving me much of my early training. At 

the time, our lab was synthesizing new polymers intended to be possible 

replacement materials for flexible PVC used in blood bags and IV solution 

containers. Within a year, Dean succeeded in building a polymer that had 

the required properties necessary to be a direct replacement for DEHP-

plasticized PVC. 

Message from MPD Emeritus Board Member ïLen Czuba

Continued on the next pageé

My mentor, colleague and friend, 

my first supervisor at Baxter, Dr. 

Dean G. Laurin

First cubical office at Baxter


